
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 
 

“We are more than conquerors through him that loved us.” (Romans 8:37) 
 
I praise my God and Saviour that, in answer to a long-standing prayer, the ministry that God has 
given me has never been better than now! Praise God for His goodness, and thank you for your 
prayers about my health! 
 
Last month, we inaugurated a cooperative youth program with one of our sister churches in Cuilapa, 
Santa Rosa, in which their young people and our young people were able to enjoy a time of 
supervised fun and activity together. This first meeting resulted in salvation decisions among the 
group. Praise God! 
 
This year of 2024 is going fast, but starting now, it's going to speed way up. Within a few days of this 
writing (May 17-19), we will be holding a three-day evangelistic campaign in the town of San Jose 
Pinula, with nightly meetings held in a rented facility there. Please pray for this event! 
 
The marriage date of my assistant, Luis Damian Abad, has been moved ahead to next month due to 
the usual delays. After that, Bro. Abad will be going to work in another Baptist church in western 
Guatemala. I am pleased with this couple's decision and look forward to that event with best wishes. 
 
Your prayers and support are lifesavers! Thank you for your prayers and support! 
 
In Christ, 
 
Angel Lopez 
Guatemala 
 
 


